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Letter
Title OSFI maintains the level of the Domestic Stability Buffer at 3.50% - Letter (2023)

Category Capital Adequacy Requirements

Date December 8, 2023

Type of publication: Letter

Date: December 8, 2023

To: Domestic Systemically Important Banks (D‑ SIBs)The following federally regulated financial institutions

are designated as D-SIBs: Bank of Montreal, Bank of Nova Scotia, Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce,

National Bank of Canada, Royal Bank of Canada, and Toronto-Dominion Bank.

Following its semi-annual review, OSFI has decided to maintain the level of the Domestic Stability Buffer (DSB) at

3.5% of total risk-weighted assets as calculated under the Capital Adequacy Requirements (CAR) Guideline. The DSB

was previously increased to 3.5% of total risk-weighted assets, effective November 1, 2023, as announced by the

Superintendent on June 20, 2023.

Over the last year, OSFI has required Canada’s six largest banks to hold more capital by increasing the DSB.

Currently, all systemically important banks are expected, with the DSB and other buffers, to target a Common

Equity Tier 1 ratio of at least 11.5% of risk-weighted assets. As a result, our current view is that the system has

reached a level of reserve capital that is sufficient to handle potential risks and uncertainties. Further, these buffers

can be a source of reassurance for Canadians, should risks materialize.

These considerations support today’s decision to maintain the buffer at its current level of 3.5% and reflect OSFI’s

view that the current DSB level is both prudent and appropriate. OSFI will review the DSB periodically to ensure that

it continues to contribute to the safety and soundness of Canada’s financial system and to promote public

confidence in the system.

https://www.osfi-bsif.gc.ca/en/guidance/guidance-library/osfi-increases-level-domestic-stability-buffer-50-basis-points
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Moreover, we will continue to monitor financial and economic conditions in Canada and, should systemic

vulnerabilities or risks intensify, or new risks materialize, we will not hesitate to take further action.


